

Greetings Pastor and Fellow laborers,

March was quite busy for us and followed by a busier than expected April. God truly blessed. We were able to visit churches in Mansfield, Rusk, Bonham, Sanger, Granbury, Crowley, Fort Worth, and Porter, TX. Lighthouse Baptist Church of Grand Prairie Hosted the Independent Baptist Fellowship of Texas and Great Southwest meeting where we were blessed to set up our display and Elizabeth sang in a trio. Each church took great care of my wife and I and we are very grateful for the opportunity to present our calling and burden to them.

Continuing communication with Bro. Turpin in Norway, we found another missionary family south of Oslo, which makes two Independent Baptist missionaries and one Independent Baptist church in the country. Bro. Turpin welcomed us to visit him during our survey trip.

We have an amazing God. Also, in March I was able to get my air conditioner fixed on my car just as the hot weather was beginning. It had been out for about a year and the Lord opened the door directing us through a man in our church to just the right place and got it fixed quickly. It has been a blessing, to say the least! In April we celebrated our fifth wedding anniversary! Looking back, we can certainly say God has been faithful to provide our need as we have striven to serve Him.

Have you ever noticed in John 4:35 that John writes, "look up" to the harvest? This is a fitting message to the time we live in. It's so easy to lose our focus in the shuffle of daily life. Work routines, activities, chores, friends, even the ever present, "what should we have for dinner?" question can hog our minds. How long has it been since you took some time to lift up your eyes and see the harvest around you?

In Christ.

Jared and Elizabeth Blair

## Our Prayer Needs:

- -Please pray as we schedule more meetings
- -Pray for wisdom for us and Bro. Turpin as we communicate and work together.
- Pray we can get our passports ironed out soon.

Email: BlairstoNorway@gmail.com